
  

 Agenda Item 10 

 

Clerks Report (For Information Only) 

Below are updates to the council on issues that are ongoing where no decision or minimal expenditure is 

required. The purpose of this update is to keep councillors and the public up to date on various issues and 

to save time at the meeting. 

Streetlights 

• Lower Road – Abbey Homes have removed the PC lights after they installed their roadside lights. 

Trying to find out when this was done so I can contact UKPN. 

• Dorchester Close – Light no.3 has been knocked down by a Buckinghamshire Council contractor. It 

has been made safe but will need replacing. In contact with Buckinghamshire Council about costs. 

Community Centre / Playing Field - 

• Playing Field – Still no news from Thames Water. 

• Centre Drains – Agripower have been contacted and asked to inspect the inspection chamber that is 

causing the problems with a view to make it lower. 

Environmental Issues – Calls from Residents 

• Enborne Close – Anti social behaviour being carried out in the parking area. Assistant clerk has 

reported it to Thames Valley police and given the resident the contact details of the local police that 

cover that area. Buckinghamshire Council are looking into the situation. 

Environmental Issues 

• Station Road Bridge – Network Rail have been out again and have cut back the other side of the 

bridge where there is usually a problem with brambles. 

Other 

• Allotments – The new gravel path leading from the car park has been completed and receiving 

favourable comments. 

• Village Green – A bid has been submitted to the Community Board to fund the installation of an 

electricity supply to the green to enable the positioning of a Christmas tree. 

• Village Green – Thanks to the efforts of a resident, the trees on the green opposite the school were 

decorated with baubles and tinsel over the Christmas period. 

 

 

 

 

 


